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PREMIER DR RAMATHUBA TO VISIT INCOMPLETE ROADS D15, D3150 AND D3232 
FROM MOREBENG TO SEKGOSESE WHOLESALE 
 
The Premier of Limpopo, Dr Phophi Ramathuba, will visit the incomplete Roads D15, 
D3150 and D3232 on Wednesday, 09 July 2025. These vital roads connect the Molemole 
Municipality with the Greater Letaba Municipality and have been a point of contention 
since construction began in 2017. 
 
Originally scheduled for completion by August 2022, the project has encountered 
significant setbacks, particularly concerning the finishing of bridges and a remaining 
stretch of approximately 3.2 kilometres. Despite previous assurances made to 
President Cyril Ramaphosa in April 2022 about its timely completion, progress has been 
stagnant.  
 
In her recent statements, Premier Dr Ramathuba emphasised the urgency of this visit, 
stating: “I won’t be able to face the President without progress on this road. It is for this 
reason that I will make a physical inspection to understand the challenges that have 
impacted this project for such a long time. The aim is to get this road concluded 
immediately.” 
 
During the visit, the Premier will be accompanied by the MEC for Public Works, Roads 
and Infrastructure Mr Ernest Rachoene and the Chairperson of Roads Agency Limpopo, 
Mr Moss Tseli, and senior o_icials from the department. They will engage with various 
traditional leaders along the route and other stakeholders to identify and address the 
bottlenecks hindering the project's completion. 
 
Date: Wednesday, 09 July 2025   
Venue: Greater Letaba Municipality, Mopani District, moving to the site of the roads 
Time: 09h00  
 
For further enquiries, please contact:   
 
Mr Ndavhe Ramakuela 
Provincial Government Spokesperson 
082 200 5357 
 
Mr Thilivhali Muavha 
Premier’s Spokesperson  
066 011 7034   
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